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Newsletter No.13 
 
Dear Families, 
 
This last week has been particularly busy.  We have had 

children attending and competing in debating at the TAFE 

theatre, children on excursion to the pumping station, the 

Year One phonics screening has been undertaken, book 

club has begun for some Year 6/7’s, chatter book groups 

have kicked off for some of our Year 2 students and 

planning is well under way for Book Week 2018.  The Early 

Years’ team have engaged in the work of Simon 

Breakspear and are currently undertaking a 5 week 

learning sprint with intentional immersion in reading.  This 

includes the concepts of print, sight words, reading and 

understanding texts and the development of oral language 

and vocabulary.  The Middle School teachers have kindly 

lent us some students at the very beginning of the day, 

before their formal lessons begin, to ensure that all 

Foundation and Year 1 students are practising sight words 

daily. We are also asking that families continue to practice 

these words and read out loud regularly with your 

children, talk about books, characters, events and go so far 

as introducing questions of prediction (what do you think 

will happen next?) and response (How do you think you 

would feel if….)  Reading is a core life skill.  

On a not so happy note. We have noticed an increase in 

children hurting children; physically, verbally and on social 

media.  We are speaking with children frequently about 

the importance of being kind, acceptance of others, how 

to respond to their ‘hard to have feelings’ and sharing.  As 

carers we are asking you to also have these conversations. 

Kindness and care for others starts at home.  

 
Mardi McClintock   Tamarin Condon  
Principal    Deputy Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 
10th August Canteen Meeting 8:00am 

13th August Finance Meeting 6:00pm 

  Governing Council Meeting 7:00pm 

20th August Book Week Activities begin 

22nd August Book Week – Shared Reading Night 

6:30pm – 7:30pm 

24th August Book Week Parade 9:30am 

29th August  Middle Primary Assembly 2:30pm 

30th August Patch Performance – Early Years classes 

6th September Music is Fun Performance 

7th September Premier’s Reading Challenge ends 

26th September Middle School Assembly 2:30pm 

27th September Learning Hub Concert - Sir Robert 

Helpmann Theatre 7:00pm 

28th September Last Day of Term 3 

PARENT OPINION SURVEY 
As part of school improvement it is important that we 
collect feedback from our community to help us plan 
future directions and respond to concerns.  In this 
newsletter you will find a paper version of the 
Family/Parent Opinion Survey and below is a link you can 
access to complete the survey online. The online survey is 
open from today until August 23rd.  The paper version 
needs to be placed in the box provided in the front office. 
If completing the survey on your phone please turn your 
phone landscape to see the available response options.  
Last year we received 39 responses it would be great to 
exceed this by 100 this year. 
 

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/mulga18 
 

PREMIERS READING CHALLENGE 
All students have the opportunity to complete the 
Premier’s Reading Challenge in 2018.  The challenge 
requires the student to read 8 books from the extensive 
challenge list and 4 of their own. Some classes have 
completed the challenge and others are on their way.  This 
year we are aiming for 90% completion.  All students have 
until September 7th. There is no greater gift than being 
able to read and this challenge enables every student to 
collect medallions along the way.  
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GOVERNING COUNCIL TRAINING 
 

We are pleased to confirm that we have been able to secure 
Governing Council training. The training will be held at 
Moorak Primary School Tuesday 28 August 28 2018 (Week 6 
Term 3) starting at 6pm.  
Governing Council members, site leaders/directors and other 
relevant and interested people are strongly encouraged to 
attend the free training.  
To register attendance, please RSVP directly to Kylie Maglica, 
Project Officer, Governance by emailing 
education.SiteGovernance@sa.gov.au by 5pm on Friday 
24 August 2018. 

 

WELLBEING 
 
 
 
 

Kids can be picky about who they play and mix with. 
Popularity should not be confused with sociability. A number 
of studies in recent decades have shown that appearance, 
personality type and ability impact on a child’s popularity at 
school. Good-looking, easy-going, talented kids usually win 
peer popularity polls but that doesn’t necessarily guarantee 
they will have friends.  

 
Those children and young people who develop strong 
friendships have a definite set of skills that help make them 
easy to like, easy to relate to and easy to play with.  
 
Here are twelve essential skills that children have identified 
as being important for making and keeping friends:  

 
1. Ability to share possessions and space  
2. Keeping confidences and secrets  
3. Offering to help  
4. Accepting other’s mistakes  
5. Being positive and enthusiastic  
6. Starting a conversation  
7. Winning and losing well  
8. Listening to others  
9. Starting and maintaining a conversation  
10. Ignoring someone who is annoying you  
11. Cooperating with others  
12. Giving and receiving compliments 
 

Friendship skills are generally developmental. That is, kids 
grow into these skills given exposure to different situations 
and with adult help. In past generations ‘exposure to 
different situations’ meant opportunities to play with each 
other, with siblings and with older and younger friends. They 
were reminded by parents about how they should act around 
others. They were also ‘taught’ from a very young age. Have a 
conversation with your child and find out what is important 
for them in their friendships. 
 

James Egan 
Student Wellbeing Leader 

BOOK WEEK 2018 
 

Every year we celebrate Book Week, this 
year it will be held Monday 20th to Friday 
24th August.  The theme for 2018 is ‘Find 
Your Treasure’. Monday morning we will 
hold a student assembly to open Book 
Week and announce some competition 
winners. On Wednesday 22nd August there 

will be a Shared Reading Night in our library from 6.30 – 
7.30pm with all ages welcome. Throughout the week all 
classes will be involved in activities with the award 
winning books. Book Week celebrations will culminate 
with a Dress Up parade Friday 24th August at 9.30am on 
the netball court. 
 
Karen Pink 
Library Manager 
 

PCW NEWS 
 

Character building as a family will bring harmony and 
genuine appreciation for each other and those outside the 
family, along with true success.   Evaluate your perception 
toward your family.  
  
1. This can be done by taking responsibility for your family.  
Making a choice to do things well and make family the first 
priority and see your family grow in a wonderful way.  

 
 2. Aim for a successful home.  Look at the way things are 
right now, and look at how they should be, and make the 
necessary changes to get from where you are to where 
you want to be.   
 
3.  Make the connection between character and success.  
Eg if becoming a truck driver is the goal, a few qualities to 
focus on would be attentiveness, (paying attention) in 
watching the road and traffic, responsibility in safely 
transporting others’ goods, and punctuality in reaching 
the destination on time. Commit to developing character.  
Children watch what we do.  Children learn more from 
your example than from anything else.   

 
 

 
 

 
 
Pam Young                            
Pastoral Care Worker 
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GOVERNING COUNCIL SPOTLIGHT 
In order to get to know our Governing 
Council better the Student Executive 
devised some questions to ask them.  
 
Today we meet Liz Spencer, who is new 
to our Governing Council in 2018. 
Please feel free to make contact with 
Liz if you have any questions or 
concerns as she is a part of your Governing Council who 
work to make  
our school such a great place. 
 
What do you like to do in your spare time? 
I love to cook delicious food, sweet and savoury, from lots 
of different cultures. Some of the things I've cook this 
month include pineapple and chilli-glazed pork ribs with 
mash potato and slaw (North American), ginger broth with 
chicken and pak choy (Asian inspired), tres leches cake 
(which means three milks), a Mexican cake and beef 
bourguignon, a French beef stew. It's exciting to try 
different food and learn about cultures from what they 
eat. My girls, Matilda, 6 and Eleanor, 3 like to help me 
cook. 
 
How long have you been involved with Mulga Street 
Primary School? 
About 9 months. I looked at lots of schools when it was 
time for my eldest daughter Matilda to start school, and of 
all the schools I looked at, I liked Mulga Street Primary 
School the best. Luckily, Matilda could come to this school 
and she started Foundation in Ms Perryman's class this 
year. 
 
What motivated you to join the Governing Council at 
Mulga Street Primary School? 
I saw it as an opportunity to be more involved in the 
community I will be a part of for the next 10 years. I'd like 
to help the school that will take some of the responsibility 
for educating my children and have an input to the 
decisions made that will impact that education. 
 
In the past, what has been your biggest achievement or 
the one you are most proud of? 
Becoming a mother is my biggest achievement. Even 
though sometimes it might not seem like it, mum's and 
dad's are superheros who can change the world one child 
at a time. Teaching a person right from wrong and how to 
make good choices in life is a hard job and it takes 
superheros to do it! I'm proud my children are brave 
enough to ask questions about things they don't 
understand and accept people who are different from us. 
 
Thinking about our school, what do you like about Mulga 
Street Primary School? 

I like the quality teachers and support staff, whose 
commitment and passion to education is obvious. I really 
like the White Ribbon awareness and approach to 
managing physical, emotional and mental well-being for all 
people, even if you're young. This is obvious with 
Breakfast Club, the Kimochi's program and Mr Egan's 
“Relationships and Mindfulness Room” 

 

BOOK SALE



     

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

LC14 ï Imagine a world as one 

Earlier this year our class participated in a collaboration between the South East Art 

Society and the Ridoch Art Gallery for a Harmony Day Exhibition.  Students were 

asked to reflect on the song ôImagineõ by John Lennon and design an artwork that 

represented the song.  Our works were on display with pieces from other schools at 

the gallery over a two -week period.  

These will be on display in our school library as of Monday.  


